

Information Governance Coventry City Council PO Box 15 Council House Coventry CV1 5RR

www.coventry.gov.uk

02 November 2020

Please contact Information Governance Direct line 024 7697 5408 infogov@coventry.gov.uk

Dear Sir/ Madam

Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA) Request ID: REQ07661

Thank you for your request for information relating to Vehicular activity from Amazon warehouse.

Your request and our responses are outlined below:

1. I would like to be provided with details on vehicular activity for the Amazon warehouse at Lyons Park and any conditions applied for incoming/departing heavy goods vehicles using particular roads in the area.

There are two main applications regarding this site:

- FUL/2016/2397 Erection of a storage and distribution unit (Use Class B8) with ancillary offices, mezzanine floor, gatehouse, plant and associated infrastructure including service yard, internal roads, parking, vehicle pick-up/ drop-off, landscaping, boundary treatment, hardstanding and related works- Approved (Highway Conditions are as follows: 6, 7, 8, 11, 12, 22
- FUL/2019/1950 Installation of additional trailer parking and associated works-Approved (No Conditions relating to heavy good vehicles)

The committee report for FUL/2016/2397 references HGV movement in the highways section. Please see attached link:

http://planning.coventry.gov.uk/portal/servlets/ApplicationSearchServlet?PKID=786125

'Turning to HGV movements, the site will operate over a full 24 hours, receiving and dispatching goods evenly throughout each 24 hour period. To do this, typically around 250 HGV's would be involved in the process. In total therefore, around 500 two-way HGV

movements would occur during each 24 hour period. Our Highways Officers are satisfied that these movements have no greater adverse impact than that approved under the outline planning consent and are satisfied with the conclusions of the Transport Statement.'

The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer an automatic right to re-use the information. You can use any information supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring further permission. Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news reporting. An exception to this is photographs. Please contact us if you wish to use the information for any other purpose.

Should you wish to make any further requests for information, you may find what you are looking for is already published on the <u>Council's web site</u> and in particular its FOI/EIR <u>Disclosure log</u>, <u>Council's Publication Scheme</u>, <u>Open Data</u> and <u>Facts about Coventry</u>.

If you are unhappy with the handling of your request, you can ask us to review our response. Requests for reviews should be submitted within 40 days of the date of receipt of our response to your original request – email: infogov@coventry.gov.uk

If you are unhappy with the outcome of our review, you can write to the Information Commissioner, who can be contacted at: Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, Cheshire, SK9 5AF or email casework@ico.org.uk.

Please remember to quote the reference number above in your response.

Yours faithfully

Information Governance